

Life's better outside.®

Commissioners

S. Reed Morian Chairman Houston

Arch "Beaver" Aplin, III Vice-Chairman Lake Jackson

> James E. Abell Kilgore

> > Oliver J. Bell Cleveland

Anna B. Galo Laredo

Jeffery D. Hildebrand Houston

Jeanne W. Latimer San Antonio

Robert L. "Bobby" Patton, Jr. Fort Worth

> Dick Scott Wimberley

Lee M. Bass Chairman-Emeritus Fort Worth

T. Dan Friedkin Chairman-Emeritus Houston

Carter P. Smith Executive Director October 20, 2020

Dear Mackenzie Brown:

Guadalupe River State park is pleased to partner with you on your Outdoor Outreach project for the physically challenged. We are excited by the opportunity to support your tour of an historic farmstead and ranch located in the Honey Creek State Natural Area for individuals of limited mobility. I understand that you are applying for a TPWD CO-OP grant to assist you in funding the project.

If the proposal is funded, on behalf of the TPWD I agree to:

- 1. Provide Park staff to assist in clearing rubbish away from the historic farmstead and ranch, where participants will be touring, and to periodically maintain the relevant areas to ensure wheelchair, walker, and cane-assisted access.
- 2. Provide Park staff to assist in setting up any needed equipment for participants, such as benches, portable canopies, and ADA-compliant porta-potties.
- 3. Provide Park staff to assist with parking and traffic control, if needed.
- 4. Provide Park assistance in registering participants for the tour.

I am very enthusiastic to have this opportunity to work with you to expand opportunities for the physically challenged in the surrounding communities to take advantage of the natural and cultural resources our Park has to offer. Please let me know if you need additional assistance.

Sincerely,

Superintendent Barrett Durst

Guadalupe River State park and Honey Creek State Natural Area